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TOWN OF GLEN RIDGE 
 COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

2 June 2021 --7:00 P.M. 
 
Council President Ussery called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. John Deal called the roll. A quorum 
was attained.  Council Member Sullivan was excused. 
 
Town Officials:    Matt Hadden  Council Member 

Allen Minars  Council Member 
     Gary Eckerson  Council Member 
     Jim Ussery  Council President 

Alice McLane  Mayor 
 
Also present:  Town Attorney Doug MacGibbon, Town Manager John Deal. 
 
PBSO/PBBCFR MONTHLY REPORT 
    Deputy Kayla Schnell 

• 1 vehicle burglary—1375 Churchill; 
• Manager forwarded concern from Council Member Sullivan of speeding traffic on Gem Lake Dr. 

during the night; Dep. Schnell will alert traffic units. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  5 May 2021 (Hadden/Minars, M/S/C unanimously) 
 
FINANCE REPORT – April 2021 Report Filed 
 
MAYOR’S REPORT – No Report 
 
COUNCIL’S REPORT – No Report 
 
ATTORNEY’S REPORT – No Report  
 
CORRESPONDENCE - None 
 
CLERK’S REPORT - See attached printed report 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• Parking Project—Council took no action on revised design proposal from Stormwater J 
Engineering; Council Member Hadden will contact another engineering firm from Orlando and 
bring back a comparison proposal in the fall. 

• Manager reported contact with Air Quality Consulting, but no assessment of Town Hall has yet 
been scheduled; Council voted instead to give Manager authority to hire a new cleaning service 
for Town Hall and cancel air quality assessment; (Hadden/Eckerson M/S/C unanimously) 

 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
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• Manager reviewed the details of the American Rescue Plan Act; Glen Ridge stands to receive +/- 
$98,000 in federal funds for COVID relief; Council discussed several project ideas; No decisions 
will be made until funds are received. 

• Manager will forward Council Member Ussery and Mayor McLane to the League of Cities for 
30-year service awards. 

• No July meeting will be held unless warranted. Next Council meeting is 4 August. 
• Manager will be on vacation the week of 14 June but will monitor phone and email remotely. 
• Council Member Hadden expressed concern about the quality of surface of Gem Lake Drive as 

well as other roadways in the Town; Manager will do a preliminary assessment for presentation 
to Council at the August meeting. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT  

• Manager brought concerns from Richard Kontos about 1625 Glen Rd. in re: grass height and 
possibility of someone living there; Manager had already contacted Code Enforcement to 
investigate. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:50PM (Hadden/Minars, M/S/C unanimously) 
 
 
 


